
 

 

 

 

 
October 21, 2022 
 
Mr. Greg Byres, Director MPD 
Arizona Department of Transportation 
 Through: Myrna Bondac 
205 S. 17th Avenue, Mail Drop 310B 
Phoenix, AZ 85007 
 
RE: FY 2021 – 2025 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Amendments for 
Downtown Mile INFRA Grant and Bus Storage/CDL 5307 Award 
 
Dear Mr. Byres, 
 
The FMPO, doing business as MetroPlan, respectfully requests this TIP amendment 
recognizing these recent grant awards and moving them out of the illustrative year: 
 
City of Flagstaff Downtown Mile INFRA Grant $32,460,000  FY23 
Mountain Line Bus Storage and CDL Course  

5307/5339   $3,500,465  FY22 
Appropriation   $2,590,000  FY22 

 
The MetroPlan Executive Board approved this change at its regular meeting of October 
6, 2022.  Please process this amendment to the FMPO FY2021-2025 TIP at your 
earliest convenience.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
David Wessel, Planning Manager 
928-699-3053 
 
Att: Amended TIP Tables 
 
Cc:  Jeff Meilbeck, MetroPlan Executive Director 
 Heidi Hansen, Flagstaff Acting Deputy City Manager 
 Jeff Bauman, Flagstaff Acting City Engineer 
 Kate Morley, Mountain Line Transit Deputy General Manager 
 Stacey Brechler-Knaggs, Flagstaff Grants Manager  

6 E Aspen Avenue, Suite 200 

Flagstaff, AZ 86001 

928-266-1293 

www.metroplanflg.org 
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